SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on April 28, 2010 at The Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Yvonne Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone. The Flag Salute was lead by Charlene Canale, which was followed by the invocation given by Suann Anderson.  

Member Attendance

Board Members present today were, Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Yvonne Lewis, Tom Hassett, Judson Moore, Tammy Fetherman and Susan Riis.  Yvonne asked we go around the room and introduce ourselves including the entity we represent.  There were a total of 51 attendees.   Yvonne thanked everyone for attending.

Secretary Report
Tammy Fetherman reported the minutes from our March 4, 2010 Meeting, here at the Crab Trap, are available as a handout.  Upon review of the minutes, a motion was made by John Hladun to accept the Secretary’s Report, which was seconded by Linda Spendiff.  All were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore stated the Treasurer’s Report is available as a handout this evening.  A motion was made by Linda Spendiff to accept the Treasurer’s Report, which was seconded by Maureen Mitchell.

Guest Speaker

Yvonne introduced George Nader of our National Chapter as our speaker this evening.  George Nader thanked us for inviting him to speak this evening.  George stated he would like to discuss a few things “regionally” and a few things “nationally” and answer any questions the membership may have.  

From a Regional Perspective: George reported that the last Regional Meeting held in Langhorne PA was attended by 80 delegates as compared to figures from the 2004 Regional Meeting total of 117.  The attendance is down 32%, which ties into our economic times.  He stated their net income was down $10,000 from the prior conference which is a down turn of 40%.  Even in the Regional Conference arena you can see how the economy is effecting many of us.  

Regional Conference:  George reported that this year’s Regional Conference is being hosted by the D.C. Chapter, however, it is in Maryland!  It will be held November 18-20, 2010 at the Gaylord National Resort and Convention Center on the Potomac which is located in National Harbor, Maryland.  This is the same location for next year’s National Forum.  Hopefully some of you can go to see what the Regional Conference would be like and come back for the National Conference, at the same location, next year.   The room rates are $179 per night which sounds high, however, the Gaylord facilities are very nice and well worth it.  The Conference registration is $150 until September 1, 2010 and then will go to $175.  Details on speakers and scheduling should be available in the next couple of weeks.

Joint Meeting:  On May 24, 2010 there will be a Joint Meeting that the Pennsylvannia Chapter folks are still trying to pull together.  The location is still being researched.  Information will be forwarded as soon as finalized plans are made.

From a National Perspective:  George reported that this year’s National Forum is being held in San Antonio Texas.  Friday, April 29, 2010 is the deadline for registration.  After that date the registration fee increases $50.  There are registration options as well.  There are several events at the Conference, this year a highlight is a Rodeo on Thursday evening.  There was lengthy discussion on the Forum.  The NIGP website has a preview brochure available to explore.  Also available on the National NIGP website is a form tool kit which is new this year.  The Conference Director for NIGP put together a packet to help you justify your ability to go to the conference.  There are template letters to send to your supervisor requesting to attend the Conference.  There is a template for a report that you can fill out when you return that talks about what you did and what you have brought back that can actually help your agency.  It is very helpful.

Future Forums:  As George mentioned earlier the 2011 Forum is in Maryland at the Gaylord National Resort and Conference Center.  In 2012 the National Forum will be in Seattle, Washington.  In 2013 the Forum will be in Orlando, Florida and in 2014 the National Forum will be in Philadelphia.  The location in 2014 will be right in downtown Philadelphia at the Marriott.  This is a great opportunity for all of us to attend, having the Forum this close to us.  The Pennsylvania Chapter has been asked to host the Forum and will need some help.  If anyone is interested in helping please let them know.  Also, in 2015 the Forum will be in Kansas City, Missouri.  

Membership: George highlighted the NIGP website and what is available to members of the National Chapter.  The member guide available on the web that can be printed that outlines all membership benefits available in 50 pages.   There are valuable dictionaries, customizable bid specs, forms, templates and even list serves.  There are nine different list serves that you can join through the website discussing Chapter related issues, Forum related issues, legislative issues, higher education issues, Green items, emergency preparedness, purchasing etc.  What is nice about the list serves is that you can turn them on and off.  You can rotate through them and learn a lot!  You can have questions answered in minutes. Nicola Reid asked if being a SJNIGP Chapter member gives her authority to sign onto the National website.  George stated that if you are not a National Member your availability to the website is restricted.  If you join as a National member you have full capabilities on the National site.   

Webinars:  George mentioned that there are many webinars available on the National website.  Currently there are eight different webinars that are available.  Check them out, it saves you the travel time and money.  There are also online courses that are available and can be taken at your convenience, on the computer.  

Signature Series Courses:  George reported that the newest in courses available is the Signature Series.  NIGP is offering options; you may choose a combination of membership, a combination webinars and a combination of online courses at a reduced cost.  There are other programs available, as well, that will offer the best options for you entity at the most advantageous prices.  NIGP is really trying to work the best for you, the pricing is 10-20% less than if you would pay for each service individually.  

Certification:  George promoted the certification program available through NIGP.  New Jersey has its own certification program, however, the NIGP certification is recognized nationally.  There are many agencies that are requiring these certifications in order to fill available purchasing positions.  George reported that 207 purchasing professionals successfully passed either the CPPO or the CPPB exams this past fall.  The spring round of testing will take place next week.  If anyone is interested to sit for these exams, please contact NIGP for availability for next fall.

Economy:  George stated that the poor economy has had its effect on NIGP as well as all of us individually.  He stated that in September 2009 there were some positions at NIGP that were eliminated and currently they are analyzing what other positions can be eliminated.    This isn’t an easy topic to discuss, however, George felt the membership should be aware that NIGP is reacting to their own financially related issues to the point where 27% of the staff has been reduced.  NIGP is reacting on those types of items with the economy.

Region II Board Representative:  George announced that he thankfully and happily was able to win the election for the full three year term as the Region II Representative to the NIGP Board.  He stated that he was originally appointed to the board in December to fill an unexpired position and will continue for the next three years.  Good luck to George on his position!

Award Deadlines:  George reported the following important dates to submit for award participation:

Deadline                     For Submission Of:

May 1, 2010       
Innovations in Public Procurement Award

May 10, 2010  
Chapter of the Year Award

                           
Buyer of the Year Award



   
Manager of the Year Award

May 28, 2010   
Albert H. Hall Memorial Award

                          
Ann Gethridge Meritorious Service Award


              
NIGP Distinguished Service Award

June 1, 2010 
  
Ethics Essay Contest



  
Diversity Essay Contest

George stated that there are several awards available that can be done for yourself, for your agency, or for any of your fellow purchasing professionals.

Congrats to Sea Isle City:  George asked if there was a representative from Sea Isle City in attendance this evening.  Jim Terruso stated he was present.  George congratulated Jim on behalf of NIGP, Sea Isle City has been an NIGP National Chapter member for 25 years.  Congratulations Sea Isle!

Congrats to Vineland:  George asked if there was a representative from Vineland.  President Yvonne Lewis stated she represented Vineland.  George stated that Vineland  has been a NIGP National Chapter member for 55 years!  Wow, Congratulations Vineland!

In closing, George asked for any questions.  John Hladun asked why NIGP no longer sends a hard copy of the membership list to members.  George answered that the membership list is now available on the website and can be downloaded at your convenience.  There being no other questions, George thanked us for allowing him the time to speak. 

Executive Director’s Report

Gordon Ball explained that Marc Pfeiffer could not be with us this evening.  His best wishes are sent to all.  Marc assured Gordon that the State is well aware of the problems we are experiencing and they are working on correcting them.  You can look forward to changes coming soon.  Areas they are looking to include are quicker responses to questions, emergency purchasing procedures, creation of the QPA exam which all new QPA’s will be required to take starting in January, creating a “Green Purchasing” course, re-writing the Rutgers Purchasing Guides (I, II, and III), Cooperative Purchasing Registration and auditing distressed cities, just to mention a few!  Marc’s email address is mpfeiffer@dca.state.nj.us if you need to contact him.  

Rutgers Conference - Gordon stated the Rutgers Spring Conference will be held May 12 & 13, 2010 at the Sheraton in Atlantic City.  Make sure to register; it is important that we have good attendance this year to keep the conference in this part of the State.

Retirement - Gordon announced that Fran Shames, Purchasing Agent of Plainsboro is retiring at the end of this month.  Well wishes to you Fran, enjoy retirement.

In closing, Gordon reminded everyone to pick up all handouts available this evening, especially your certificates of attendance for Continuing Education Units.  

Legislative Committee Report

Nicola Reid presented a brief legislative update to the membership and explained that herself and Tammy Fetherman have met with the remaining members of the Legislative Committee to prepare a report to be presented at the Rutgers Conference.  Nicola mentioned a handout that was available this evening and highlighted some of the new laws proposed and encouraged everyone to attend the conference for the Legislative Update given by Joe Valenti and Fran Shames. 

Nicola reported five bills are being introduced in May that she wanted to briefly review this evening.  Nicola reminded us that these bills are being proposed by the Comptroller’s Office, therefore, most likely will be placed right into law:

Law #     Covers

S1884 – Independent Authorities

S1886 – School Districts

S1887 -  State Purchase Bureau

S1888 -  Local Public Contracts Law  

Nicola reported that the above bills will change the way we must obtain quotes (40A:11-3).  Each bill covers the entities listed, all public entities are affected.  These bills include eleven (11) steps that they now want us to institute when obtaining a quote.  Nicola reviewed a “couple” of the steps with us.  She stated “Step #5”:  “insuring the weighing of evaluation criteria is used to determine which items are most important when establishing your quote.”  Nicola stated that a committee must be formed to review the criteria and minutes should be kept of the meetings of the committee.  There was member discussion.  These are quotations (between 3,150 and 17,500) that they want us to perform these steps for!  It seems that they have copied the procedure used when implementing Competitive Contracting to obtain a quote!  The same 11 steps appear in 40A11-4 under “Competitive Contracting”.  Nicola stated that quotes, as they are today, are very straightforward; now with this proposed legislation we would have to inform the vendors bidding of the criteria being used and inform them of what is important to us prior to even receiving a quote.  It is extremely important that you all stay on top of this new legislation.  It will drastically impact our every day routines.

A-2619 – Nicola warned us to keep on top of this bill also.  The bill being proposed will remove all verbiage regarding prior negative experience from the law.  The bill also has a provision that will allow you to award to anyone within 10% of the low bidder.  This really defeats the purpose of our LPCL.  What happened to the lowest, responsible bidder?  Nicola reminded everyone to stay updated on the pending legislation, it may cause very important change to our laws.     

New Business

Yvonne asked if anyone had any new business to discuss. Tom Hassett announced that Frank Hartman is retiring and his retirement party is June 18, 2010.  If anyone is interested in attending, see Tom.

Conclusion

Yvonne asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made by Judson Moore and seconded by Jim Terruso.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Secretary                                                                

